SAMPLE LETTER TO EMPLOYER

For Worker Whose Employer Rescinded a Job Offer Based on a Tentative Nonconfirmation Notice 
[DATE]

[EMPLOYER ADDRESS]

Dear [EMPLOYER],


I am writing on behalf of [INSERT WORKER’S NAME] who was offered a job with [INSERT COMPANY] on [INSERT DATE], and whose offer was rescinded on [INSERT DATE] after receipt of a “tentative nonconfirmation” notice from the E-Verify program.   [INSERT a few sentences about organization and its focus on issues affecting workers.]

I write to inform you that the tentative nonconfirmation [INSERT COMPANY] received through the E-verify system is currently being contested by [INSERT WORKER’S NAME], and that [SHE OR HE] must be given the opportunity to contest this finding.

As is outlined in the E-Verify Memorandum of Understanding that [INSERT COMPANY] signed with the Department of Homeland Security and Social Security Administration, [INSERT WORKER’S NAME] has eight federal working days to contest the tentative nonconfirmation. During this time, [INSERT COMPANY] should not take any “adverse action” against [INSERT WORKER’S NAME]. 
Specifically, the MOU, states in pertinent part:
The Employer understands that an initial inability of the SSA or Department of Homeland Security automated verification to verify work authorization, a tentative nonconfirmation, or the finding of a photo non-match, does not mean, and should not be interpreted as, an indication that the employee is not work authorized. In any of the cases listed above, the employee must be provided the opportunity to contest the finding, and if he or she does so, may not be terminated until secondary verification by SSA or the Department of Homeland Security has been completed to determine the final confirmation or non-confirmation. If the employee does not choose to contest the Employer’s initial finding, then the Employer can find the employee is not work authorized and take the appropriate action. (See “E-Verify Memorandum of Understanding”)
[INSERT WORKER’S NAME] remains willing to accept this position and looks forward to beginning work at [INSERT COMPANY].  Please contact me if I can assist with resolving any matter precedent to the immediate employment of [INSERT WORKER’S NAME] with [INSERT COMPANY].






Sincerely,






[ATTORNEY OR ADVOCATE]
